Manitoba Hunter Jumper Association – Annual General Meeting – 29th January, 2023. 
Presidents’ Report

Good afternoon

2022 was an inspirational year, as we finally emerged from the Covid pandemic and stitched together a more normal show season whilst at the same time, celebrating our historic Diamond Jubilee 75th anniversary year.
At MHJA, we proudly adhere to our constitution which represents a historically-based, non-profit value system which is a totally volunteer - driven equestrian organization supporting the Hunter-Jumper sport from both grass roots to the Grand Prix level, here in Manitoba.
Our success once again this past year is based on the dedicated hard work of many of our Board members volunteering tirelessly and with great passion, for our members and putting on shows of the highest calibre.

Would our Board members please stand and be recognized.

This is also an urgent call for new Board members and in particular we are looking for Chairs to champion the portfolios of Membership, Volunteers, Athlete Development and a Liaison person for Barns and Coaches. Please consider stepping up to the plate and giving back to our sport by throwing your hat in the ring for these important positions.

We rely on our dedicated and hard working volunteers to run our successful shows, as well as all our wonderful sponsors for their continuing support – without our volunteers and sponsors we would never be able to put on such cost effective and high quality shows – Thank you to all our volunteers and sponsors!
Your new Board will be meeting early this year for a Strategic planning analysis as we look at both the internal and external environments relating to MHJA and how to turn any weaknesses into strengths and developing threats into opportunities. We will be looking forward to receiving wide ranging input from membership as we critically evaluate our future options in a rapidly changing external environment.
One of the greatest threats all sports are currently facing is the reduction in volunteer numbers as well as increasing costs. That said, I’m pleased to inform members that we will once again not be increasing membership fees this year, despite the challenging economy, run away inflation and ever rising interest rates and costs. Nonetheless, MHJA is committed to continue providing cost effective yet outstanding horse shows using EC recognized officials in a safe and fun environment from grass roots all the way up to national and international competition at the Grand Prix level. 

I would like to thank the Board and all our members for their continued support so kindly given to me as President this past year and in particular, the high honour of the Marion Ellis Award I was privileged to receive at the awards banquet in October.

I wish everyone a fun, enjoyable and successful 2023 Hunter Jumper season.

Thank you

Respectfully submitted

Billy

Billy Wiltshire

President MHJA

29th January 2023.
